Item No 5

Chimney Pot Park update
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1.
Progress to date

Since work started at the end of November 2006, Horticon have made a good deal of progress. Below are items of work which have been completed and partially completed to date:

Preparation Work 

· Removal of vegetation and topsoil strip to Langworthy Road entrance
· 23 wagon loads of Japanese knotweed have been dug up and transported to a landfill site.
· Removal of tarmaced car parking area to east of bowlers cabin
· Removal of surfacing to central areas of the park including play area
· Removal and relocation of the railing around the former ladies’ bowling green (the railings are being stored on site for reuse within the scheme)
Langworthy Road Entrance

· Concrete foundations of the large retaining wall to Langworthy Road entrance
· Drainage works to the Langworthy Entrance 

· Excavation of the terraces at the Langworthy Road entrance
· The steps and ramp on the Langworthy Road entrance have been constructed and the contouring of the terraces has begun. 

Play Areas and Round Lawn

· Construction of circular paved area to the semi-circle lawn (photo above)
· Laying of pin kerb edging to the path of the semi-circle lawn/play areas 

· Edging and hardcore preparation to toddler and junior play areas. 
· Work has started on the play areas with the surfacing, railings and some of  the play equipment being installed. 

· Installation of railings and decorative posts to Junior and Toddler Play Areas.

· The mounding for the new grassed ‘bowl area’ near Highfield Road is being created and they are beginning to install fencing and goal posts. 

· There has also been some site furniture installed including seats, bins, granite cubes and bollards. 

The Arboretum

· The Arboretum has been created and the coloured surfacing is due to be installed. There is also work starting on the Wall Street entrance to the railings.  

There will be a slight delay to the completion of the works as we need to import some clean topsoil to the site. The Contractors hope to finish by the end of May 2007. 

4.
Financial Update

We were successful in drawing down the lottery funding to the value of £150k before Christmas. This included for works such as the grounds investigation, drainage surveys and planning application fees and some work on site including preparing the Langworthy Road entrance and installing drainage. 

5.
Security

The contractor currently employs security to patrol the site from 3.45pm – 12pm Monday to Friday and 8am – midnight Saturday, Sunday and Bank holidays. 

6.
Opening Event

The opening event is planned for 14th July 2007. We hope to advertise this event within the local area and in newspapers and possibly on the radio. 

Details of the event will be made available when we have finalised the programme for the day. 

7. 
Sponsorship 

Urban Splash have pledged £10,000 towards a public art competition which will result in a permanent art sculpture being installed in the park. 

We are also offering people the chance to sponsor a tree in the park if they would like to. Peoples names would then be permanently displayed within the park. 

If you would like more details please contact Emma Robinson on 0161 212 4460. 
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